U. S. NAVY PRE-FLIGHT SCHOOL IOWA CITY, IOWA

October 5, 1943.

Dear Mr. Allen:

Lieut. Nordly and I appreciate your letter of Sept. 27th. We expect to have a right good team here this year in basketball, and I believe the Seahawks would draw well in Kansas City, not only in their own right, but because the Seahawk name will be in front of the public in connection with our football game their next week.

Wince Kansas City is within our district, we would have no difficulty in getting permission to play the game if you feel the same way about it. I suggest that we go ahead with plans for the game.

Cordially yours,

Harvey J. Harman, Lt. Commander, USNR, Athletic Director.

Mr. Forrect C. Allen, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.